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EXPLANATORY NOTE AND DRAFT RESOLUTION ON THE NEW POSTPONEMENT OF THE THIRD MEETING OF OFFICIALS RESPONSIBLE FOR PENITENTIARY
AND PRISON POLICIES
PRESENTED BY THE SECRETARIAT FOR MULTIDIMENSIONAL SECURITY
EXPLANATORY NOTE

ON THE NEW POSTPONEMENT OF THE Third Meeting of Officials Responsible for Penitentiary and Prison Policies

The Secretariat for Multidimensional Security presents its compliments to the permanent missions to the OAS and has the honor to refer to the Third Meeting of Officials Responsible for Penitentiary and Prison Policies.

In the framework of the Meetings of Ministers of Justice or Other Ministers or Attorneys General of the Americas (REMJA), and pursuant to resolution CP/RES. 999 (1835/12), the Third Meeting of Officials Responsible for Penitentiary and Prison Policies will be organized this year, to be held at OAS headquarters in Washington, D.C. 

For this Third Meeting the aim is to have a broad participation from national officials in order to promote hemispheric dialogue on common emerging issues in prison management and planning, effective programs or interventions, plans for gradual reintegration and community supervision, security and intelligence, and specific criminal groups, among others.

The aim is furthermore to foster the exchange of information and experiences with a view to strengthening cooperation among officials responsible for penitentiary systems in the member states.

Pursuant to resolution CP/RES. 999 (1835/12), adopted on February 1, that meeting was convened for July 18 and 19, 2012.  After the invitation letters were sent out, the Department of Public Security received replies from several permanent missions and other national authorities indicating strong interest in participating in this event. Through the permanent missions and/or national offices, several authorities have, however, expressed their concern at not having funding to participate in the event. Taking this into consideration, the Department of Public Security has initiated discussions with potential donors, to identify funding to facilitate the participation of officials from some member states. Unfortunately, the event being so close made it considerably difficult to make this potential assistance a reality.

Taking into consideration this context, as well as the high priority accorded this issue in our Hemisphere, and taking into account how important it is for this meeting to not only address the urgent needs of member states but for every effort to also be made to ensure the full participation of prison authorities from throughout the region, we believe it is necessary to request the Permanent Council at its next meeting, to officially postpone the meeting to September 17 and 18, 2012.

Pending the formal decision of the Permanent Council, and in order to avoid problems associated with travel plans for the officials as well as with other aspects of the logistics for the event, on Tuesday, July 3, 2012 the Department of Public Security wrote to the permanent missions advising of the postponement of the meeting.
The Secretariat for Multidimensional Security avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the permanent missions the renewed assurances of its highest consideration.


Sincerely,


Adam Blackwell


Secretary for Multidimensional Security
DRAFT RESOLUTION 

CHANGE OF DATE OF THE THIRD MEETING OF OFFICIALS RESPONSIBLE FOR PENITENTIARY AND PRISON POLICIES

THE PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES,
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RECALLING its resolution CP/RES. 999 (1835/12) “Change of Date and Site of the Third Meeting of Officials Responsible for Penitentiary and Prison Policies” of the OAS Member States pursuant to resolution AG/RES. 2657 (XLI-O/11) and the Conclusions and Recommendations of the Eighth Meeting of Ministers of Justice or Other Ministers or Attorneys General of the Americas (REMJA-VIII), which was adopted at its session held on February 1, 2012;

TAKING INTO ACCOUNT the importance of this meeting not only addressing the urgent needs of member states but as well of every effort being made to ensure the full participation of prison officials from throughout the region,
RESOLVES: 
1. To convene the Third Meeting of Officials Responsible for Penitentiary and Prison Policies to take place at the Headquarters of the Organization of American States, on September 17-18, 2012. 

2. To request the General Secretariat to render the technical and administrative support necessary to prepare for said meeting and to make appropriate arrangements for it to be held, subject to the availability of resources allocated in the program-budget of the Organization and other resources for 2012.
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